

DON BOSCO SCHOOL, BANDEL

P.O & Dist. Hooghly, West Bengal - 712 103.

Ph: (033) 2631 - 2437 / 2248 dbbandel78@gmail.com www.dbbandel.org

October 06, 2023

Notice to Parents

Dear Parents,

Greetings and wishes from Don Bosco School, Bandel.

Please take note of the following maters:

Situation of Road to the School: Many of you are aware of the fact that the road to the school is in bad condition due to the laying of sewerage pipe as part of the Clean Ganga Project. The Administration is very concerned about the safety of the children and the ease of their journey to school. They have been on constant vigil to keep the school accessible and have been successful to a great extent.

Recently the Administration has informed us about the final phase of the repair and relaying of the road in front of the school. This will begin from October 4 with a target to complete by October 14. In these days there will be deep excavation and relaying of the road. The vehicles will not be allowed in front of the school and will be diverted from the culvert near Bandel Church and at the tri-junction near the school gate. Parents are requested to bear up with the inconveniences caused by the repair of the road. You are also requested to cooperate with all the agencies involved in the renovation by following the instructions given by the traffic police from time to time. In this context collaboration is expected and encouraged from all.

Sick Children: Some parents send their wards to school, although they are unwell and physically unfit for school. Some of these children vomit other children around are traumatized due to the carelessness of the sick child. This situation is entirely avoidable if sick children are kept at home and taken care of until they get well. A child who is sick cause tension in the class and often cause disturbance and discomfort to other students, besides being incapacitated himself.

Report Day: Please note a slight change in the timetable on the report day. In recent past months we lost a number of working days, and we intent to make up some of the time lost. Hence, the Primary Section will have reports distributed from 12.00 noon onwards. The Senior Section can collect their reports from 1.30 pm onwards. Make sure to collect the reports on this day itself.

Dear Parents, please look after the studies of your children. There are many students who are very passive in school and in academic activities. This is evident from the report. Far too many students are addicted to screens and this is a cause of grave concern for us. Many students fail to submit projects, although information regarding projects are given in advance. Please accompany them in their intellectual pursuit and character formation. I convey my best wishes for this festival season and in your endeavour to educate the children God has given you. God bless you all.

Yours truly,

Fr. Siby Joseph Vadakel sdb

Principal

Principal
DON BOSCO SCHOOL
P.O. & Dt. Hooghly
W. Bengal - 712103

Affiliated to CISCE, New Delhi, CISCE Code: WB-085